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County of Lee

“Proud to Serve”

To: Captain Brian Jakacki

Thru: Lieutenant Bernard Faccilonga, Lieutenant Tim Galloway
From:Sergeant James Bates

Date: March 1, 2021

Re: West - Chamber of Commerce Deputy of the month (February 2021)

Sergeant Bates respectfully nominates, Deputy Angel Falcon, for the Fort Myers
Beach Chamber of Commerce Deputy of the month February.

Deputy Falcon prioritizes proactive patrol and always keeps his head on a
swivel while on patrol searching for suspicious persons. Deputy Falcon is
constantly on the lookout for criminal behavior and pays close attention to
known offenders. On February 26, 2021 at 0415 hours Deputy Falcon was
conducting a burglary suppression operation along with members of West
District CID. The focus of the operation was to combat a surge of burglaries
and thefts, to include a large amount of bicycle thefts.

Deputy Falcon stopped a suspicious person lurking in the shadows on
McGregor Blvd whom was dressed in all black and pulling a new bicycle.
Deputy Falcon shows great instincts in recognizing criminals and suspicious
behaviors.

The subject was identified as Jaime Sousa born 10/08/1988. Deputy Falcon
immediately observed criminal indicators and initiated a loitering and prowling
investigation. The subject admitted to Deputy Falcon that the bicycle was not
his and that he stole it from a nearby residence. West CID Detectives were
familiar with Sousa, as he is a prime suspect in numerous burglaries and
thefts that have recently plagued Fort Myers Beach and surrounding areas.
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Deputy Falcon’s commitment to taking criminals off the street is evident in his
hard work. This dedication led to the arrest of Jaime Sousa which not only
removed him off the streets from committing additional crimes, but also
possibly solved on going cases.

I want to applaud Deputy Falcon for his outstanding efforts. Deputy Falcon is
a true asset to the Lee County Sheriff’s Office and the community in which he
proudly protects.




